




 

 

Please note that some information has been withheld under the following section(s) of the 
LGOIMA: 

• 7(2)(a) - to protect the privacy of natural persons, including that of deceased natural 
persons 

• 7(2)(j) - to prevent the disclosure or use of official information for improper gain or improper 
advantage. 

 
This relates to the names of complainants on the basis that it is necessary to protect their 
privacy interests, as well as the names of candidates on the basis that withholding this 
information is necessary to prevent the use of the information for improper advantage in the 
lead up to the election on 8 October 2022.  
 
In the Council's view the reasons for withholding these details are not outweighed by public 
interest considerations in section 7(1) favouring their release.  
 
You have the right to request the Ombudsman to review this decision. Complaints can be sent 
by email to info@ombudsman.parliament.nz, by fax to (04) 471 2254, or by post to The 
Ombudsman, PO Box 10152, Wellington 6143. 
 
 
Ngā mihi  
 

 
 
Janice McDougall 
Group Manager People and Partnerships 
Te Kaihautū, ngā Rangapū, Tāngata hoki 




